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DEPARTMENT OF CONSERVATION AND RECREATION

AMENDMENT TO PROPOSED REGULATIONS

NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT AND HEARING

Notice is hereby given that the Department of Conservation and Recreation is rescheduling public comment period and public hearings in connection with the following regulation as a result of further revisions to proposed draft regulation published in the February 11, 2005 edition of the Massachusetts Register.

The Department of Conservation and Recreation acting under the statutory authority of Chapter 253, Sections 44 – 48, as amended by Chapter 330 of the Acts of 2002 of the General Laws, and in conformance with Chapter 30A of the General Laws, is holding a public hearing on proposed amendments to a portion of 302 CMR 10:00 regarding registration of dams, safety inspections, owner responsibilities, applications for review and approval of plans for construction, alteration, modification, repair, enlargement and removal of dams, quality assurance of construction, acceptance of construction, notification of intent to construct, and emergency action plans.  This amendment also applies to dams, as defined by said statute, constructed, altered or used to store and/or divert water in Massachusetts.

The following three rescheduled public hearings will be conducted to receive the written and verbal comments on the proposed regulations.

Location:  Boston Office

     
Date:    April 26, 2005


      251 Causeway Street

         
 at 11:00 a.m.

      9th floor conference room
         



      Boston, MA  02114

                       Damon Road Office
       
Date:    May 3, 2005



        136 Damon Road

                  
 at 11:00 a.m. 




      Northampton, MA 01060
        


       West Boylston Office         
Date:   May 10, 2005


     180 Beaman Street           
         

at 11:00 a.m.
 

     West Boylston, MA 01583


Written and verbal testimony will be accepted at the hearings; however, parties are requested to provide written copies of their testimony.  Written comments will be accepted beginning April 7, 2005 until the close of business on May 17, 2005.  To submit written comments, or to request a copy of the proposed regulation, please contact Nicholas Vontzalides, Department of Conservation and Recreation, 251 Causeway Street, Suite 600, Boston, MA  02114, or e-mail Nicholas.Vontzalides@state.ma.us.       

BY ORDER OF:  Stephen R. Pritchard, Acting Commissioner of the Department of 



    Conservation and Recreation

March, 2005


